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7th September 2022
Dear Parents, 

We would like to take this opportunity to say how delighted we both are to see the class settling into their new routine. It is a pleasure to see them establishing themselves as they begin their learning journey with us at West Pennard.  It is important as a parent that you feel involved in your child’s learning. This letter aims to provide some useful information about the term ahead. 

Our Autumn term topic is ‘Myself and My Family’. We will be talking about our families, our feelings and our likes and dislikes. We will think about how we grow and develop, learning about parts of the body and how to keep our bodies healthy. 

We have included a key skills document with this letter. This highlights the areas of development we will be focussing on during the Autumn term, with a particular focus on Personal, Social and Emotional Development in the first few weeks. 

We will begin our Wednesday welly walks next week so please ensure your child has a named pair of wellington boots in school. 

Your child will also bring home a ‘pupil planner’ and a school reading book to share at home. Please use the planner to record each time you read at home with your child. We try to aim for 4 times each week if possible. Reading books will be changed on a Monday and Thursday so please ensure your child returns books on these days.

Next week the children will also be encouraged to choose a Library book. We will change Library books every Wednesday. Please share your Library book at home and return it the following Wednesday to be changed.
As a school, we use Class Dojo to communicate with parents for any updates or reminders.  Please also use Class Dojo if you need to keep us informed of any non-urgent messages.  The mornings can be really busy, especially whilst we are still helping children to settle, so please send us a message rather than trying to talk to us in the morning.  We are always free for a face to face chat if needed at the end of the day once all children have been safely sent to their adults.  Any urgent messages should be phoned into the school office.
You will also see Bug Club login information in the front of your child’s planner.  We use Bug Club phonics online games to support the phonics your child has been learning that week in school.  New games will be added to your child’s profile each week on a Thursday.  Please record in your child’s planner each week when they have completed the games set. If you have trouble logging in, please don’t hesitate to contact us on class dojo and we will try to sort the problem asap.
To help us build up a record of your child’s experiences and progress during their time in our reception class, we use Tapestry. Tapestry is a secure online Learning Journal where we record observations, photographs and comments, in line with the Early Years Foundation Stage curriculum. We are in the process of setting up a parent share option, which will allow you to view your child’s learning journal and to make comments and contributions. 
We are very much looking forward to getting to know our new class and enjoying a busy Autumn term ahead.
Many Thanks,

Mrs Amy Fowler and Mrs Caroline Free
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